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Memorandum No. 22-05

DATE: October 27, 2021

TO: Carla Byrd, General Services Director

FROM: Tammy Good, PMP, CIP Manager @

SUBJECT: P-34-21 Airpark Entrance Access Road NE 10" Street — Bid Award

Recommendation

On October 19, 2021 bids were opened for the above referenced project. The lowest
bidder was R & D Paving in the amount of $289,967.80.

It is my recommendation to award this contract to the lowest responsive bidder to install
an additional entrance on the west side of the airport along NE 10th Street to provide
direct access to Pompano Aviation and its tenants. The entrance will include a right turn
lane, a security gate with a CCTV system installed, a hydraulic operator, and a
monument sign depicting the names of Pompano Aviation's sub tenants. The intent is to
have the proposed western entrance and existing eastern entrance be designated as
tenant specific. The mid-point entrance would allow access to the Fixed Based
Operators (FBO) and more specifically identify as the Airpark Administration/Airport
Traffic Control Tower (ATCT) main entrance.

The references supplied by R & D Paving consisted of similar work previously
performed at other municipalities, which indicate the contractor is adequately
experienced to perform this scope.

For reference, the letter of recommendation provided by the engineer of record and the
Bid Award Recommendation form are attached. Please prepare an agenda package to
be presented to City Commission for approval at the November 9, 2021 meeting.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at extension 5512.
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